














D Hart 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Wib Magli <wrmagli@gmail.com> 

Monday, May 2, 2022 7:04 PM 

Planning 

Case# Z22-9 Bertolla Properties, LLC Property 

l This message has originated from an External Source. Please use proper judgment and caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this email.

Dear Chairman Pumphrey and Members of the Planning Commission: 

I am writing to express my opposition to the rezoning of the Bertella Properties, LLC property, case# Z22-9. Part of the property is 
currently zoned RSF-2 and part of the property is zoned RSF-E. The property can be developed under these classifications and these 
current classifications are consistent with the character of the neighborhood and previous development in the area. Rezoning is not 
consistent with the vision set forth by the District 15 Advisory Committee. One of the reasons that we have zoning is so that members of 
the community can have some expectation of what will be around them in the future. The subject property borders my own property and 
I have known all along that I can expect it to be developed under RSF-2 and RSF-E zoning. There has been no reason to expect it to 
be rezoned and developed otherwise. 

Rezoning is an important tool that offers the flexibility to change zoning classifications when circumstances in an area change. 
However, in this case, circumstances have not changed in any way substantial enough to justifying rezoning these parcels. The parcels 
in question already have zoning in place that allows for residential development consistent with the character of the neighborhood and 
the vision of the District 15 Advisory Committee. In fact, Mr. Bertella just recently purchased the northern most parcels. These parcels 
were zoned RSF-E when he purchased them, so there is no question of that zoning having been imposed on him. It was already in 
place when he bought the property. There is no reasonable expectation that it should change. 

The only benefit to rezoning these parcels is that a development would be more profitable for the developer, but that is not a sufficient 
reason for rezoning. If zoning classifications are so easily changed, then the zoning code is essentially meaningless. 

Sincerely, 

Wib Magli 

25465 Austin Rd

Daphne Al, 36526 




















































































































































































